

## Lapeer Community Schools Board Action Briefs

Mike Keller	President
Mike Nolan	Vice President
Peggy Bush	Secretary
Wendy Byard	Trustee
Denise Becker	Trustee
Jan Peabody	Trustee
Lisa Novak	Trustee
Matthew Wandrie	Superintendent

## **Board of Education Meeting Thursday, December 14, 2017**

The following Rolland Warner students led the Board and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance: Kya Suckow, Sylvia Herrera, Paige Billings, Lana Brewer, Karina Reitz, and Isabella Benson.

Superintendent, Matt Wandrie, introduced Mary Moss, the new Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent and Board of Education.

Rolland-Warner Middle School Principal, Jeff Stanton, along with associate principal, Wyatt Stevens, presented information on how they are working to reach District Goal #2.

Rolland-Warner teachers Lisa Bjork, Jaime Ratliff, Shandi Heath and Chris Prill shared information on how they are changing their classrooms to be student centered.

## Student Centered is:

- Teacher as a coach
- Real life examples
- Student led
- Small group interactions with problem solving
- Students develop multiple strategies

Wyatt Stevens reviewed how they are improving and measuring progress.

Mr. Nolan reported on the Legislative Committee that was held on November 28 when the committee discussed Senate Bills 584, 585 and 586.

Mrs. Bush reported on the Finance and Operation Committee Meeting that was held on November 29 when the committee reviewed an employee benefit wrap plan.

Mrs. Byard reported on the TLT Committee Meeting that was held on December 4 when the committee discussed an overnight trip request and course proposals.

The Board approved the following items:

- Minutes from the November 2, 2017 Regular Meeting.
- Minutes from the November 16, 2017 Work Session.
- Policy 2461 PROGRAM Suspension/Expulsion of Disabled Students was approved for Second Reading for Removal of Duplicate Policy.
- The following trips:
  - o Rolland-Warner/Zemmer Students to Leelanau Outdoor Center on May 21-24, 2018
  - Lapeer High School Key Club Students to a Leadership Conference in Kalamazoo on February 23-25, 2018

Board members thanked Mr. Stanton and staff for their presentation. They are happy to see the positive direction in which Rolland-Warner is headed.

Mrs. Peabody, along with Mrs. Novak and Mrs. Byard, recently attended a Mott Community College Board Meeting. Mrs. Novak had the opportunity to speak about our district and all the innovative programs taking place here.

Mrs. Peabody attended the Digital Age Presentation put on by the district and the local police and is pleased that this important information is being made available to our parents.

Board Members congratulated Mrs. Rowden on her retirement and thanked her for her years of dedicated service to the district.

Superintendent, Matt Wandrie, thanked Mr. Stanton, Mr. Stevens and staff for their wonderful presentation.

Mr. Wandrie thanked Sheriff, Scott McKenna and City Police Chief, Dave Frisch, along with LCS liaison officers A.J. Wetzel and Deputy Jimmy White, for attending and speaking at the Digital Age Presentation.

In addition, he thanked Mrs. Rowden for her many years of dedicated service.